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From: Alan ]
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2013 11:40 AM
To: Commission Secretary BCUC:EX
Subject: BC Hydro 'Meter Choices' - EXTORTION ATTEMPT REJECTED
Attachments: Hydro meter form.jpg

Hello, 
 
I wish to express my concern something I received from BC Hydro. 
 
I have an analogue meter and do not wish to have a 'Smart Meter' installed and have 
informed Hydro of this. 
 
 
The latest 'Smart Metering Program - Meter Choices' claims that I will have to pay 
$35/month to keep my old meter and have it read manually. I have several issues with 
this; 
 
 First, my meter has been read manually every TWO months (or more infrequently) for the 
last 30 years at no cost to me. Now Hydro is saying they want to charge me for this and 
double the cost (to monthly) as well. This would amount to approximately a %70 increase 
in my bill. 
 
 Second, this cost seems excessive and punitive. Hydro has borne the costs of metering to 
date (existing defacto contract) and I have not agreed to any changes in my contract with 
them. Should the fee be approved, the amount must be audited and justified by an 
independent entity as Hydro has made many claims regarding the smart meter program which 
have been proven false. They cannot be taken at their word. 
 
 Third, as a rural land owner with restricted meter access, I have been filling out BC 
Hydro supplied forms (see attached) with my meter reading and leaving them at the 
property gate for Hydro to collect. There is no need for Hydro to read my meter as 
obviously I could do so and enter the reading on their website for billing, or as the 
form states, it could be mailed in. They could pay me the $35/month if they like. 
 
 Fourth, Hydro has on many occasions in the past simply 'estimated' what my bill would 
be, usually twice actual consumption, without an actual meter reading. There is no reason 
that the meter could not be read every 6 months and averaged as this is what Hydro has 
often been doing for as long as I have resided here. 
 
 Fifth, since this $35/cost is not incurred to read the new smart meters, can we assume 
that all those with the new smart meters will now be receiving a $35/month reduction in 
their bill? It seems only logical by Hydro's own claims of costs and savings. 
 
 Sixth, Saturday I received a call from Hydro stating that I had not sent in a response 
to the 'meter choices' and that if I did not choose, I would be charged $35/month and 
would not be allowed to change to a smart-meter at a later date. Why is Hydro using 
tactics that amount to threats and extortion? 
 
Very simply, there is no justification for the $35/month, or any transfer of their 
metering costs to the consumer. This would amount to punishing those exercising their 
right to control what is placed on their property by others. It would also be a breach of 
contract to unilaterally change the existing contract without customer approval. 
 
Also, by not having a smart-meter I have saved Hydro the cost of the meter and 
installation (~$700). Can I assume I will be receiving a credit for this amount against 
any new fees? 
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Thank you, 
 
Alan Woolston 

 

 






